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Preparation activities beginning at the Mercer Island Boat Launch 
 
One lane of alternating traffic on Frontage Road as early as May 15: 
Starting as early as May 11, we will remove trees and vegetation along Frontage Road to make 
space for pipeline installation. As early as May 15, we will need to close a lane of traffic to make 
space for crews, equipment, and materials. Once the site is prepared for construction, we will install 
below ground structures that will support future operations.  
 
The new pipes and structures will connect pipes 
from Mercer Island and Bellevue: 
For more information and project background, see the 
East Channel Siphon Factsheet. 
 
What to expect during construction: 

• All work will be performed in the public right-of-
way.  

• Access to the boat launch and parking area will 
be always maintained. 

• Starting as early as May 15, traffic will be 
controlled by flaggers or automated signals 
during permitted work hours.  

o When it is safe to do so, we will restore 
regular traffic flow outside of typical work 
hours. 

• Typical work hours are 7 a.m. to 7 p.m. Monday to Friday and 9 a.m. to 6 p.m. on Saturday. 
o Work outside these hours will be done as approved by the City of Mercer Island. 

• There will be noise, dust, and vibrations typical of an active construction project.  

• Emergency vehicle access will be maintained. 
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ALTERNATIVE FORMATS AVAILABLE 
206-477-5371 / 711 (TTY Relay) 

NORTH MERCER ISLAND/ENATAI    Sewer Upgrade Project 

  Talk to us! For more information or to schedule a virtual meeting, please contact:  

    The community services team at 425-305-3578 or NMEsewer@kingcounty.gov 

    Visit the project Webpage at www.kingcounty.gov/MercerEnataiSewer 

Example of single lane closure 

http://chrome-extension/efaidnbmnnnibpcajpcglclefindmkaj/https:/kingcounty.gov/~/media/depts/dnrp/wtd/capital-projects/NMIEnatai/fact-sheets/nme-east-channel-fs-2022.ashx?la=en

